Northeast Area had 6 out 10 counties to turn in there reports. All the County Extension Homemakers had a great year filled with learning volunteering, fellowship and fun.

Greenup co. Hosted the Northeast Area Annual meeting at the ACTC Building. Sharon Wood, 1st Vice-president was our guest speaker and was enjoyed by all. All counties helped sponsored a child to 4-H camp. They also have many projects on going through out the year. Some counties decorated the lodges in there area for Christmas and made the ornaments to go on the trees.

All counties participated in various learning sessions by the FCS agents. Other activies that some of the counties did was Food Pantries, Church Volunteers, attended area and county meetings, Enrichment camp, area leader training, Ovarian cancer luncheon research project, and truth or consequences. and International day.

They also helped with Beef-n- it up, taste of Catlesburg, breast cancer awareness and Homemaking in the mountains. Each county donated 600 items for the bags at the KEHA State Meeeting this year. We designed the bags with the logo on them. We had lots of help stuffing the bags. Some of the ladies that attended the state meeting, it was there first time going and they had a great time and learned a lot at the meeting. This year was Northeast Area first time doing the

Inspirational book and enjoyed doing it. Tammy Penix NEA President



Pike County Extension Homemakers Annual President's Report

July 2017-June 2018

After a restful summer, the Pike County Homemakers met at the Pike County Extension Office on Friday, August 18th to make plans for the 2017-2018 year. With 29 members present, plans were made to continue with the following service projects: holding turban workshops, collecting pop tabs for the Ronald McDonald House, and donating items to the Veteran's Transitional Home in Pikeville. Ways to promote Extension Homemakers were discussed and plans were made to hold our annual "Homemaking in the Mountains". Officer training was held after the meeting and everyone left with handbooks and materials to take back to their individual clubs.

The Pike County Extension Homemakers with the cooperation of the Pikeville Farmer's Market set up a table at the Farmer's Market on Saturday, September 23 for the purpose of marketing our organization and hopefully increase our membership. A brochure was developed by the office staff that outlined our educational lesson topics, special interest and volunteer opportunities and gave information about each of the clubs with their meeting time and location. Members from each of the clubs were there to help disseminate the brochures as well as visitor cards that were used to gather contact information. Many visitors stopped by our table and showed an interest in joining homemakers. We are still hoping that our work will pay off with an increase in membership.

During the week of October 8-16, the Pike County Extension Homemakers celebrated KEHA week with our Pike County Judge-Executive William Deskins signing a proclamation. Extension Homemaker volunteers have reached 685,330 people through the UK Cooperative Extension programming and service in our communities.

Our tradition of hosting "Homemaking in the Mountains" at the Rhododendron Conference Center at the Breaks Interstate Park continued with the date set for Saturday, October 21, 2017. "Homemaking in the Mountains" is a way of celebrating the skills and talents of our homemakers. Many homemakers as well as park visitors were in attendance. Visitors were treated to homemade goodies and were able to view the beautiful displays of quilts, jewelry, crochet items, purses, etc. Many

watched the demonstrations and took part in making a mini-craft. Some new demonstrations added this year were stained glass demonstrated by Bill Heise, making apple butter by David Walker, and arm knitting by Pam Smith.

A Holiday Sewing Class was offered to the community as well as the homemakers on December 8. Participants made a holiday table runner using an assortment of Christmas fabrics.

Turban workshops were held throughout the year. Volunteers have been making turbans and sleep caps for cancer patients for almost 20 years. Donated fabric is used and there is no cost to the patients. Meeting a need is what volunteering is all about. A BIG thank you to all that help!

The Pike County Homemaker Council Meeting and International Day was held on Friday, February 23. Our special speaker was Leslie Workman, FCS agent at the Pike County Extension Office. Leslie visited Ireland in 2017 as part of a FCS Study tour and shared her experiences as well as the similarities Ireland has with Pike County. During this meeting, plans were made for our County Annual Meeting scheduled for June 1st and for the KEHA State Meeting held in May.

Four of the Pike County Homemakers along with Leslie, FCS Agent and Becky Boyer, FCS program assistant attended the KEHA meeting in May at the Crown Plaza in Louisville, Kentucky. Cathy Harville and Gina Duncan went as delegates. Also attending were Joetta Maynard and Debbie Rolen. All those attending pitched in to help with the duties of hosting and taught five of the hands-on crafts. Pike County came away with several cultural art blue ribbons and was recognized for having 10,500 KEHA volunteer hours.

The County Annual Meeting was held June 1st at the Pike County Extension Office. Thanks to Darlene Ball and the Belfry Club for decorating the room in the "Nautical" theme. I hear it was beautiful! Everyone enjoyed hearing the Shelby Valley Choir perform. Outgoing officers were Anna Lou Trout and Theresa Hall. Thanks to Tammy Penix, Northeast Area President for attending our meeting and installing our new officers. She used a script entitled "Full Steam Ahead!" to install President, Cathy Harville (absent), Vice President, Roma Phillips, Secretary, Gina Duncan, and Treasurer, Debra Rolen. Tokens of appreciation were also given to all outgoing

educational chairman for their service. At the meeting, members were recognized for their years of membership and perfect attendance. VSU certificates were also given out. After a lunch catered by Aramark, the new cultural arts winners for 2018 were announced which included Joetta Maynard, Trina Meade, Garlene Layne-Abshire, Lisa Bowersock, Elizabeth Smith, and Theresa Hall with the "Viewer's Choice" award going to Elizabeth Smith for her embroidered wool throw.

The 2017-2018 year has been a very busy and exciting year for me as I welcomed my first grandchild into the family. (If you noticed I wasn't at the June 1st meeting because that was the day she was born.) We hope the 2018-2019 year will be filled with many opportunities to grow and make new friends.

Cathy Harville, president Pike County Extension Homemakers

Sayor Coursey Phesident We had a deally awasome year he Diastod with Our I annual Cirear Cancer Succes A learn in Dest, approx 35 in attendance on out the area dinner we had a Equat showing the God of Farvew, Had leich Record annua Home Make fringer Wee we decerate The Dichland Midsound reser 3days and I Towniers, we during Out 40 male for the Homeliss There were 3 Deserate Quest Dass, rold tought and Cathendard In Honopulaturo. In Club ... or Germ decenains In Ederwood Will Ench Miller Welper with Fall Tisina! Held at the Extension office We now The 97 Su Honemakers We Conter at the Christmas chinner Liveaux (10720st. in dent of Kear Host The State sometime in Sousidies Liber May sand cook outher of coale ronand ing trus floore make Es DENISTURTION + CRECKED

Helped with the Jast of Calle Bours openeed an The Cathellaping Lewinshie Deserpment association We Had an enternation theme Jos Cen annual Red Dunner Each Club , Taking a Country and Abecarating her tables and Making dessested I hom Their Counting, we had England, Lecano, Dermony Menico, Staly, Halland, Granco t. Wol. There Was also a photo booth The worked with day 7CS. com Eucenia Welson in The Kidis Caje Coteky perserving Kido, Lettle Hands Drograms and 3 became MFV. wir Worked The fact, taking in Criffwal aris and Had a Wrek Jong Bake wale and rapple Leunds the han a fun acce exciting year Wernens, Muss 160 by increasing our membership hu The greatestop forcentages. Orna so another year degeno Kathy Keng Boyd County Phesadent

Lawrence County Extension Homemakers

The Lawrence County Extension Homemakers have had a really great year. We started the year with our annual Opening Day and officer/Leadership Training Day. Throughout the year we have continued to have monthly club meetings as well as our monthly cultural arts craft day meetings.

This year we gave out over \$700 in scholarship money which we raised through a variety of fundraisers throughout the year. Money for the scholarships was raised through an online auction, a painting class, an auction at County Cultural Arts Day, and through club/individual donations.

In addition to our scholarship donations we have donated our time to the Lawrence County community by several activities and program this year. A few highlights of our service include Quilts for Hospice, where we made and donated several quilts to be given to hospice families; as well as, Bears for Sick Children, where we worked with Louisa Rotary to make vest for bears that are provided to children who are hospitalized in the area.

Our members volunteered at the Lawrence county Farm and Home Field Day where they handed out information on joining homemakers, "green cleaning," and volunteered by serving a free meal to the public. Members also donated their time to teach classes, work with 4-H members, as well as beautify the Lawrence County Community. In total 639 books were reported as read by our homemaker clubs.

Our county Cultural Arts Day was also a big success with 17 participants moving on to the area level this year. We also had a successful County Holiday Meeting where members were able to hear a historic holiday story and sing carols together. At our annual meeting this year members were able to learn more about what Lawrence County has to offer through our educational program presented by a representative from the Tourism Board.

Activities our members are involved with include: Louisa Rotary, Lions Club, volunteering at the local hospital, volunteering at the local museum, volunteering on the Lawrence county Fair Board, providing food for the food bank/volunteering at the food bank, donating food to the local animal shelter, making quilts for hospice, making vest for children's bears in the hospital, and volunteering at Extension programs.

We cannot wait to see what this next Homemaker year has in store for us!

Northeast Area Homemakers Association,

2018 has been a successful year for the Magoffin County Extension Homemakers. Even with our FCS Agent position still being vacant, we increased our membership by 73% and placed third at the State Conference for the membership award. Our goal for the 2017-18 program year was to strengthen the things we have built, as well as, add more building blocks through various programs. We feel we have succeeded. This year two new homemaker groups were organized; The BIG and little Homemaker Club and Pleasant Hill Area Homemakers. Volunteers have been busy carrying on programs, doing community service projects, and volunteering for other Extension Program areas. I have listed below programs and activities that our Extension Homemakers and Quilt Guilds have been a part of throughout the 2017-2018 program year.

Magoffin County Extension Homemakers

- Community Service Activities
 - o Extension Day Camp
 - O Color is the Key at all schools in the district
 - o \$500 Homemaker Scholarship for a Magoffin County High School student
 - O Magoffin County Extension Backpack Program Donation
 - Kentucky Mountain Bible Training Center/Drug Rehab Program, donation for Christmas Dinner
 - o Pink Ribbon Luncheon, Breast Cancer Awareness
 - O Decorating the Extension Office Display window for all seasons
 - O Shorts for Nicaraguan children-50 pair
- Program Activities
 - o Monthly Club Meetings
 - Northeast Area Homemaker meetings
 - Northeast Area Council meetings
 - o Northeast Area Leadership training meeting
 - Beginning Sewing Workshops
 - O Cultural Arts Workshop Wednesday, 8 weeks
 - O Pink Ribbon Luncheon for Breast Cancer (October)
 - o Homemaker Holiday Social (December)
 - o Ovarian Cancer Screenings
 - O Homemaker Annual Meeting and Officer Elections (June)
 - o BIG and little Club Louisville Zoo Trip
 - o Tour/Train ride Bluegrass Historic Railway Museum, Versailles, KY.
 - o Food Preservation Workshop, 3 full days
- Fundraisers
 - Vendor Fair
 - O Soup Bean Dinner for Scholarship Fund
 - o Fresh Fried Apple Pies (Spring)
 - Breakfast with the Easter Bunny
- New Club(s)

- BIG and little Homemaker Club
- Pleasant Hill Area Homemakers

Magoffin County Friendship and Sew What Quilters

- Community Service Activities
 - o Throws for residents of Salyersville Health Care
 - O Quilt donation to the Rescue Squad Action
 - o Baby Quilts for the Home for Unwed Mothers
 - o Shorts for Nicaraguan children-50 pair
- Program Activities
 - o Monthly Quilt Guild Meetings
 - Friendship Quilters (2 Fridays per month)
 - Sew What Quilters (1 Saturday per month)
 - o Thomas Sewing Center/Machine Embroidering Class
 - o Hand Embroidering Class with Sandy Salyer
 - O Cultural Arts Camp (participants, teachers)
 - o Quilters Day Out
- Fundraisers
 - o Fresh Fried Apple Pies
 - o Vendor Fair

As we reflect over the past year, our FCS Agent position still remains vacant. As we move forward, we plan to set higher goals, serve our community together, and continue to reach out to new individuals to grow our homemaker programs and activities.

Thank you,

Cathy Sparks

President, Magoffin County Homemakers

GREENUP COUNTY EXTENSION HOMEMAKERS PRESIDENT'S REPORT

Greenup County Extension Homemakers have had a great year filled with learning, volunteering, fellowship and fun.

We were privileged to host the 2017 Northeast Area Extension Homemakers Annual Meeting at the ACTC Building. Sharon Wood, KEHA 1st Vice President, was our guest speaker and was enjoyed by all.

We hosted Christmas at Greenbo State Park by decorating the lodge with 14 beautiful trees and hosting a two day open house providing all park visitors with entertainment and serving homemade cookies and punch.

We assisted all agents at the Greenup County Fair.

We had a membership drive entitled "Tailgating With Extension Homemakers" on the lawn of the Extension Office which was advertised and open to the public. We distributed Extension Information to all who attended and served them hot dogs, homemade cookies, chips and drinks. We had door prizes donated by clubs and local businesses.

Our County president attended the NVON conference in Wisconsin in July.

For the KEHA State Meeting we made 650 drawstring bags and filled them with candy for the tote bags distributed at the meeting. We made 35 satin Host Sashes for the Northeast Area Homemakers to wear while hosting the 2018 KEHA State Meeting and then presented them to KEHA for future conferences.

We participated in various learning sessions presented by FCS Agents. Other activities included food pantries, church volunteering, Library volunteers, Vendor's showcase, attended cultural arts venues, attended county, area and state meetings, Meals on Wheels, Hospital Volunteers, conducted various workshops, preparing and directing Enrichment Camp, attended Area Leader Training, and attended KEHA State Board Meetings.

Greenup County is proud to have two members who are on the KEHA Board, Alice Brown, KEHA parliamentarian and Nancy Snouse, KEHA 4-H/Youth Development Educational Chairman.

Greenup County Extension Homemakers are looking forward to a great year in 2018-2019.

Nancy Snouse, Greenup County Extension Homemakers President

FLOYD COUNTY EXTENSION HOMEMAKERS PRESIDENT'S REPORT

2017-18

- Members made ornaments and decorated the Christmas tree and wreaths at Jenny Wiley Lodge for the Holiday Season.
- Clubs contributed toward a 4-H Youth Scholarship to camp.
- Members attended the 2017 Northeast Area Enrichment Camp.
- Collected luggage for the Job Corp. students.
- Members volunteered at the May House during Jenny Wiley.
- Members participated in the UK Ovarian Screening.
- Each member contributed \$2.00 to the Ovarian Cancer Research Project.
- Donated items to the Christmas Store at Job Corp.
- Participated in the School Back Pack Program.
- Members helped with the 4-H Sewing Club at one of the county high schools.
- Members helped the Job Corp students make Christmas ornaments for their tree at the center.
- Twisted Stitchers (Knit & Crochet Group) made hats for the cancer center and for the local hospital for newborn babies.
- A member received a blue ribbon on their cultural arts at State.
- Members participated in the Gentle Yoga Class.
- Members participated in the Couch Potato Challenge & Winter Health Challenge.
- Members taught a bow making class, a spring wreath class, and a snowman tree topper/centerpiece class.
- Members toured the local greenhouse.
- One member was inducted into the Cooperative Extension Hall of Fame.
- Members serve on the 4H Council, County Extension Council and FCS Council.
- Member served as State 2nd Vice President and NEA Treasurer.
- Members volunteered at the Truth and Consequences Event.
- Members attended an International Holiday Social.

Johnson County Extension Homemakers Report 2017-18

JC Extension Homemakers joined JC Family and Consumer Sciences for another productive year. The following are some of the things they achieved together:

Leadership Development:

- 1. Johnson County Piecemakers (Quilting) 10 meetings/ workshops
- 2. Extension Homemakers
 - 12 Lessons
 - 5 clubs held monthly meetings, each reported extra activities beyond lessons and county wide activities. Examples are: Nursing Home visits, Fidget quilts made and donated, Lap quilts made for the disabled and quilts made for foster children, community clean-ups to name a few.
 - Membership remains over 100
 - Public Supported Events:
 - ✓ Winter Fest
 - ✓ Beefin' It Up Farm and Home Field Day
 - Public Sponsored Events:
 - ✓ Holiday Happenings
 - Major County Meetings:
 - ✓ Holiday Dinner
 - ✓ International Month
 - ✓ Officer and Chairmen Trainings
 - 4 County council meetings
 - 3 major annual meetings:
 - ✓ County Annual Meeting
 - ✓ Area Annual Meeting
 - ✓ State Annual Meeting
 - International Programs presented for :
 - ✓ Kiwanis
 - ✓ Oil Springs Church
 - ✓ County Annual Meeting
 - ✓ State Meeting
 - √ 120 water filters hand delivered to the Philippines
 - ✓ We now have the state International Chair
 - Johnson County FCS Agent serves as advisor to the North East Area and Johnson County Homemakers attended:
 - √ 4 council meetings
 - ✓ The Northeast hosted the state meeting
 - ✓ Area Smorgasbord with Master Clothing Volunteers
 - ✓ Area Enrichment Camp
 - ✓ Area Training for Leadership
 - ✓ Area Training for Lessons
 - ✓ Area Cultural Arts

✓ Area President

- 6 attended the Brushy Fork Institute
- 1 delegate on the state FCS Council

Major Community and Economic Development Projects:

- Route 23 Cultural Heritage Network (JC Extension Homemakers worked in all these programs)
 - Created 600 ornaments for the KEHA state meeting (supplies funded by the NE Area)
 - Creating a product catalogue, booth promotions at KEHA and Holiday Happenings
 - Created 3 presentations: (two were presented at the state meeting)
 Founding of the Route 23 Cultural Heritage Network
 Paintsville-Gateway to the Arts
 Exploring Our Ky Mountains
 - Working on Hospitality training, catalogue of products, play and school educational program "know your roots" for 2018-19.
 - CHN is the umbrella all cultural programming is housed: the OSCAR, Story Patch Theater, Package Tours and anything else relevant to the theme.
 - Hosted a retail and tourism Intern
 - Did the Beefin' It Up Event
 - Created 5 tour packages and major tourism marketing feature
 - Working on marketing strategies and business plan and management systems
 - Field tested one "Track Your Roots Package" at Mountain Home Place
 - Began working with Paintsville Tourism and the new director.
- 2. Oil Springs Cultural Arts and Recreation Center
 - 50 classes held in Wood, Painting, Stained Glass, textiles, clay-funded by a grant from the Brushy Fork Institute for 40 participants
 - 50 types of products completed
 - 1 community event (Winterfest)
 - 1 tour group of 50 air-streamers traveling from all over the nation
 - Note: the OSCAR still serves as a rental facility for the community, two studios, and did serve as the Bread of Life Food Bank until the leader passed away. New Hope Christian Academy still rents upstairs and the Conley's still rent out the Gym.
- 3. Free Cultural Classes at the Extension Office: the Piecemakers, Homemakers and agent occasionally offer classes (particularly beginning ones) for the public to participate in.

General:

- 4 Newsletters
- 4 Facebook Pages, 9 groups
- Weekly program notices in the paper
- Monthly News Articles

Major Health Program:

- Hosted 12 Keys to Embracing Aging lessons as a part of a research project with UK and Kansas State
- Hosted 12 Lunch and Learns featuring Small Steps to Health and Wealth and Cooking through eh Calendar (taste testing the recipes during lunch)
- Truth and Consequences program for all Freshmen in the County and City

Foods programs:

• 3 part series of Food Preservation: jams and Jellies, Apples, Tomatoes-all hands on workshops

Supervise Snap Ed:

55 families exposed to 6-12 lessons on nutrition per year, 400 youth, and numerous public events

Other:

Critter Catchers (OSCAR)

Summer Jammin' (Stafford House)

Fall Training for Extension Homemakers (Keys to Embracing Aging)

Officer and Chairmen Training

OSCAR: Studio and arts Restructuring and Expansion

Winterfest

Brushy Fork Institute, leaders and speaker for Panel